
   

      
  
  
 
   District Governor 
 
   Francis Hensel (Christine) 
 582 N. Eighth Street 
 Upper Sandusky, OH 43351 
 419-294-2918 
 fohensel@udata.com 
 
 1st Vice District Gover-
nor 
 
 PCC/PDG Jeff Hillis (Joy) 
  1197 Sherwood Drive 
 Bucyrus, OH  44820 
 419-562-4455 
 pccpdgjeff@gmail.com 
 
 Cabinet Secretary 
 
 Becky Krock (John)   
 9527 C HWY 111 
 Upper Sandusky, OH 43351 
 419-294-5365 
 rkrock@woh.rr.com  
  
   Cabinet Treasurer 
  
 Daniel Stone (Jill) 
 444 US 250 East 
 Ashland, OH 44805-9772 
 419-869-7614 
 419-709-0101 (cell) 
 jdstone@bright.net 
  
 Newsletter Editor 
   
 Keith Cole (Connie) 
  166 E. County Road 16 
  Tiffin OH 44883 
  419-447-4975 
  district13blions@yahoo.com 
6156 
 

 

Time Line 
Ohio Lions District 13-B 

VOLUME 1   ISSUE 3 SEPTEMBER  2013 

 
 

Let’s Get Ready To Grumble (No More) 
 

Do you have a friend who grumbles?   I do.  He grumbles about the mayor of 
the little town where he lives.  He grumbles about the town council, the school 
superintendent, his neighbors and relatives.  I suppose he grumbles about me. 
 
In his world;  every price is too high, every tradesman pads the bill, and he is 
the perpetual victim.  Too bad, he can be a wonderful man when he chooses to 
stop complaining.  I know because we have been friends for 45 years;  and 
frankly, the more he grumbles the more I find myself tuning him out. 
 
There is an object lesson in this for every Lion and Lions Club.  People listen to 
us when we are positive and forward-looking, if we choose otherwise we do so 
at our peril.   
 
Lions should never forget that we are in the people business, and people want 
to be involved with those who make them feel good.  I know I hate to go to a 
Lion’s meeting and listen to some harangue.   
 
The first step to make your club grow, and retain your members is to quiet the 
grumblers.  You can do that, and the sooner the better! 
 
PCC Jeff 
First Vice Governor 
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Ohio Lions Foundation  
Disaster Relief  

 
The Village of Bellville experienced a flood 
February 2011 and it affected 100 homes 
and many businesses. 
 
The Bellville Lions Club wanted to help 
the victims but was not sure how to apply 
for Ohio Lions Foundation disaster funds.   
 
The Club found the procedure easy. The 
first thing to do is meet with your local 
officials, such as the mayor, trustees or 
commissioners to assess the damage.  
When you know the approximate number 
of  people needing help, contact OLF 
Trustee, PCC Stan Kopp. 
 
You will need the name of the local club 
and a contact person to administer the 
grant. You also will need an estimate of 
damage, the number of families effected 
and the amount of funds required. 
 
The OLF Disaster Relief Procedures and 
forms are available on the OFL website.   
 
They have found that one efficient method 
of distributing grant funds is through the 
use of Kroger gift cards with our restric-
tive label attached. 
 
You do need to take as many pictures or/
and news paper articles to show the need 
in your area. The OLF requires  them for 
their records. 
 
When Bellville was flooded, the Bellville 
Club made a decision to use their local 
market. The mayor had flyers placed on all 
of the homes that were affected explaining 
where to go and what was needed to ap-
ply for the funds.  The local Neighbor-
hood Outreach Center allowed the club 
to set up there for several days.  Each 
victim of the flood filled out a short appli-
cation asking for all of the household 
members, address, what was lost, and 
what was needed the most.   
 
The OLF leaves it up to each club to de-
cide the amount each family receives.  
Every family received a voucher to buy 
food and cleaning supplies.  The vouchers 
were made out to the local market, 

Stoodts Market.  The market then sent 
the vouchers to Jeffrey W. Brantner, Ex-
ecutive Secretary for reimbursement. The 
only difficult thing was getting all of the 
vouchers together and completing the 
forms for payment . 
 
Getting funds for those in need was only a 
little time and effort on the part of the 
Lions members. 
2ndVDG Carolyn 
 

 
September Visitations 
 
4th    Lucas Lions 
10th  Bucyrus Lions 
11th  Plymouth Lions 
12th  Col. Crawford Lions 
15th  Loudonville Lions 
16th  Zone 5 Meeting 
23rd  Sycamore Lions 
24th  Crestline Lions 

 

As part of the 2013-2014  International 

President Barry Palmer’s “Follow Your 

Dreams,” theme ,we are encouraged  to 

focus on the three “Rs”: Responsibility, 

Reach and Recognition.  He says take re-

sponsibility for your environment through 

the Global Service Action campaign, by 

planting trees and reach out to the youth 

with the Reading Action Program, reading 

to children or helping children learn to 

read better.  Talk with your local school 

about helping children with their reading. 

Recognition is recognizing those who do 

good things and goes that extra mile for 

others and their community. 

Dear Lions 

Are you interested in the coordination 
and management of effective and success-
ful service projects? Register for the Man-
aging a Service Project webinar!  We'll 
review defining a service project's pur-

pose, setting goals, forming a team, evalu-
ating a project, and much more.  Know a 
fellow Lion or Leo that would be inter-
ested?  Please pass this information 
along.  Visit the Leadership Development 
Webinars page for dates/times and regis-
tration via the link provided below.  We 
hope to have you, and a fellow Lion or 
Leo, participate in one of the two sessions 
being offered.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

International Conventions 

USA/Canada Forums 

2nd VDG Carolyn 

"Follow Your Dreams" 

1st VDG Jeff  
 

Keep
 in M

ind 

97th Convention 
Toronto, Canada 
July 4-8, 2014 

 
99th Convention 
Fukuoka, Japan 
June 24-28, 2016 

98th Convention 
Honolulu, Hawaii 
June 26-30, 2015 

 
100th Convention 
Chicago, Illinois 
June 30-July4 

37th Forum 
Overland Park, 
Kansas 

September 19-21, 
2013 
 

39th Forum 
Grand Rapids, MI 
September 17-19, 

2015 

38th Forum 
San Juan, Puerto 

Rico 
September 11-13, 

2014 
 

40th Forum 
Omaha, Nebraska 

Ohio Lions Winter  

Retreat 
Deer Creek State 
Park Lodge 
Sterling, OH 

January 17-19, 2014 

District 13 B 

Convention 
Holiday Inn 
Westlake, OH 
March 28-30, 

2014 
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Zone 4 Advisory Meeting for Septem-
ber 
 
To: All District 13B Cabinet Members 
        Zone 4 Club Officers 
        Zone 4 Lions 
  
From: Brent Parker, Zone 4 Chairmen 
  
Official Meeting Notice 
The First Zone 4 Meeting of 2013-14 
             Date:                           
 Monday September 23, 2013 
            Time:                         6:30 Social; 7:00 p.m. Dinner 
            Cost:                          $10.00 per person 
            Place:                         Grace Lutheran Church 
                                              9685 East River Rd. 
                                              Elyria, OH 44035 
             
Host Club:                   
Lorain Harbor Lions Club 
             

Menu:                          
Chicken Paprikash                                                  
Vegetable, Salad, Dessert  
             
All reservations should be made directly to me at parker-
lions@msn.com no later than September 16, 2013. Reserva-
tions will only be accepted when made by club secretary or 
club designee. Remember, each individual club will be responsi-
ble for each reservation that is made for their members. Please 
inform at time of reservation any dietary restrictions or if you 
are not planning on eating a meal. 
  
Cabinet Members are asked to inform me of their intent to 
speak at the Zone Meeting.  They are also requested to keep 
their presentations to less than three (3) minutes. 
  
Any questions can be emailed directly to me.  We look forward 
to seeing our fellow lions and hope for 100% club representa-
tion. 
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Past, Present and Future 
Ashland Noon 

 
Our first meeting after the  summer break 
under new president Bruce VanScoy was 
at noon on September 5th.    
 
We will be meeting at the Ashland Hos-
pice Center dining room in September, as 
our usual meeting hall on the fairgrounds 
will be busy with the county fair. Our pro-
gram will be Amish safety.  There have 
been several car/buggy accidents locally 
this summer. Hopefully some new ideas 
will be presented to educate the public as 
to preventing this type of accidents.  
 
 Treasurer Larry Norris, a long time mem-
ber and active in club projects, has been 
nominated to fill our empty 3rd VP office. 
He will be voted on at our first meeting. I 
am positive he will be elected unani-
mously, and serve the club well as we con-
tinue our long string of first time officers. 
He will continue as treasurer until his year 
as president, at which time we will need 
to get him some help with the treasurer 
duties. Knowing Larry, that will probably 
be temporary as he has always shown his 
devotion to the club, “Lions serve”. 
 

Attica 
 

It is with much regret that we accepted 
the resignation of President Karla Coats at 
our meeting last night.  Lion Karla has sold 
her home and will be moving to Columbus 
in the near future.  1st Vice Michelle Gul-
lett will be taking over.  Her information 
is: 2281 Olive Road, Willard, 
OH  44890     email:  mnheiby@gmail.com
cell:  419-271-2786       husband: (Lion) Jay 
  
If you have any questions, please let me 
know. 
Zone 2 Chair  
Lion Cynthia Beat 

 
Avon  

  
On August 10, 2013, on a gorgeous sunny 
day at Bob-O-Link golf course in Avon, 
the Lions were out on the links in force to 
support the annual Jeremy Cares Golf 
Outing.  Lions were paired up and were in  
 

 
charge of the par three holes with the 
winning shot being a two year lease on a 
Buick Lacrosse or Chevy Malibu.  The 
event hosted 216 golfers in 54 foursomes 
and raised over $26,000 for the char-
ity.  The money is used to sponsor a room 
at the Cleveland Ronald McDonald house 
and helps children and their families at 
Rainbow Babies and Children Hospi-
tal.  Jeremy George was diagnosed with 
acute lymphoblastic leukemia in 2008, but 
is in remission after a stem cell transfusion 
from his brother, Ben.  The charity was 
started by the George family in order to 

"give back" to their community. 
    
The Avon Lions had a great time at the 
event and unfortunately, no hole in one 
shots were made-despite several attempts 
to bribe the Lions judges !!  
 
Some of our Leos helped out by showing 
up early and helping golfers load their bags 
onto the carts and being traffic cops when 
things got bunched up.  Grant Harley said 
that "everyone was in a great mood, even 
though it was early in the morning the 
golfers were all smiles."  Charity founder 
and Jeremy's mom, Debbie George, said 
that without the Lions taking on the "car 
give-away" holes, the charity would not 
have offered this perk and would have 
diminished their chances of raising this 
record sum.  The entire George family 
gave the Lions a big "thank you." 
 

Bascom 
 

The past few months have featured a vari-
ety of speakers at the club meetings. We 
have also had the chance to serve the 
community at local events. Here are the 

highlights from the summer: 

 

 
May 21  Local historian, Wayne Hoover, 
of Bascom, narrated the history of our 
local pride, Meadowbrook Park, located in 
the heart of Hopewell Township. Ap-
proximately twenty Lions, plus a few 

friends, enjoyed the update on the park. 

 
June 4    Libra Martin, Victim’s Assistance 
Director for Seneca County, was the 
speaker at this meeting attended by 

twenty-two Lions. 

 
July 13  The local firefighters and the 
Hopewell-Loudon community thank the 
Bascom Lions and any and all - who as-
sisted at the annual Fire Fighters Festival. 
Approximately twenty-four Lions assisted 
at the sandwich stand, along with cleaning 

the roasters. 

 

July 16  Hopewell-Loudon Superintendent, 

Nikki Jiran, conducted a very informative 

tour of the new school building. Twenty-

two Lions, along with a few interested 

citizens, were able to see the ins and outs 

of our new school building. It is very im-

pressive! We thank our superintendent 

for the time she gave us and wish her, her 

staff, and students the very best as they 

begin the first year in the new building. 
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Past, Present and Future 

 

Bellevue 
 
Earlier this summer, a group of high 
school kids and members of the COM-
MITTEE TO GROW BELLEVUE met 
downtown to do a clean sweep of the 
sidewalks.  Bellevue Lion Jim Pickering is 
seen presenting several corn brooms and 
push brooms to Virginia Robinson and 
Micheline Kerr and one of the youth.  
Since this article is late getting in with the 
picture, Lion Jim Pickering would like to 
remind the community that the Bellevue 
Lions will be selling brooms at Hogues/
Bassett’s first two weeks in September.  
We thank you for your support and this 
fund raiser helps us give back to the com-
munity. 
 
We had a very nice evening at Lion Jim’s 
house for the annual FRESH PERCH FISH 
FRY Monday  August 19th.  Lion Doug 
provided the fryer and oil and Port Clin-
ton Fisheries provided 8 lbs. of fish (would 
have needed another lb. but Lion David 
could not make it).  Weather was much 
nicer than our picnic from hell at the out-
door pavilion in July.  Lion Mark furnished 
his corn hole game and we were amazed 
to watch Lion Jack on his first couple of 
throws go right thru the hole without 

touching the wood.  It was all down hill 
from there!!!   
 

August 27th We prepared and served the 

free community dinner at the Episcopal 

church. We served approximately 70 peo-

ple.  Melinda Auxter provided the 

peaches , peeled and ready to put on the 

ice cream.  We also served home made 

brownies and French bread.   Thanks again 

to all that participated.   

 

Bellville 
2nd VDG Carolyn Brook reports the fol-
lowing activities for the Bellville Lions 
club: 
 
Our picnic at Palm Park was a great suc-
cess. Everyone had a good time and the 
food was excellent.  We have good cooks 
in our club.  
 
The people from Pilot Dogs were there 
with two of their dogs and gave a very 
good program.  They blindfolded several 
of our members and had the dogs guide 
them around. The feeling was very 
strange.  You had to put all your trust in 
the dog.  We now know what it’s  like to 
depend on a person or a dog for your 
safety when you go out.  The Pilot Dog 
program depends on donations by the 
Lion Clubs in Ohio for 30% of their 
budget.  The other 70% is provided by 
other donors.  This program is free to 
anyone who qualifies for a guide dog.  We 
truly do serve people and communities.  
 At the August 13th   Board meeting it was 
decided to have a fund raiser selling flower 
bulbs.  This program, called Flower 
Power,  is from the Gurney’s Vegetables 
and Flowers. We will receive 50% of the 
proceeds. We do not have to deliver the 
bulbs; just take orders, collect the money, 
and keep our share.  We will be selling in 
September and October 
 
Diana Sharp, editor of the Bellville Star, 
was sponsored by Lion Bill Henderson and 
was invited to become a new member. 
We welcome her to our Club. 

 

President Jeff reported  a project we 
could do: painting the fence around the 
Village Hall.  We agreed  to take on this 
project with approval of the Village Mayor 
Darrell Banks. 
 
Zone 6 meeting was August 27th  at the 
Sons of Herman.  The host club was Madi-
son Lions.   

Bloomville 
 

The Bloomville Lions are busy preparing 
for our 48th annual ox roast. It will be held 
at the Bloom Twp. Firehouse on Sunday, 
September 8th from 11 to 1. Drive thru 
carryouts are available  
Two weeks later we will have a food stand 
on Frost Parkway for the Heritage Festi-
val. 
 The members are busy getting their cal-
endar orders filled for the coming year. 
 
 

Castalia 
 

July was a very busy month with the Cold 
Creek Celebration back on our project 
list. Lion Kevin was chairperson for the 
project this year. The weather played a 
large role once again in this event, our 
booth was destroyed by high winds and 
heavy rain Saturday morning. The crew 
patched the booth together and we car-
ried on to complete the Celebration.  
 
Thanks to the members that worked to 
set-up and dismantle the “Ohio Flags of 
Honor, A Tribute to Ohio's Fallen Service 
Members” during the Cold Creek Cele-
bration.  Lions James Johnson, Dan Miller, 
and Dave Gamez managed the Lions Bed 
Race for the Celebration this year. Thanks 
to Lion Kevin and his work crew for their 
support of this event. 
 
The Erie County Fair Project was com-
pleted last Sunday. To complete our task 
we again enlisted the services of the So-
rority and Championship Cheer, our 
members filled only 40% of the open slots 
prior to turning to Championship Cheer. 
The attendance for the 2013 Fair had to 
set records. 
 
The Chicken BBQ was held August 18th  
at the Lions Center.  We sold all 400 din-



11  

Castalia continued 
at the Lions Center.  We sold all 400 din-
ners by 12:40 p.m. and had a few people 
show after we had sold out. The members 
made this project run very smoothly, red 
shirts in mass to help. Thanks to Lion Jack 
Coffman for his leadership on this project.  
 
The Castalia Lions Family Picnic was held 
August 20, families and grandkids  had a 
fun filled evening. Lion Joe and his family 
had games and gifts for the children. The 
meal of hamburgers, hotdogs, corn, and 
ice cream was enjoyed  by all.  

 

Fostoria  
 

On August 3rd and 17th, Lions manned at 
booth at Fostoria Farmers Market and 
sold a total of $245 in  brooms and on-
ions.  Attendance at the market has been 
down this year. Weather has been a big 
factor.  
 
At our August 15th meeting the club 
voted to make a donation to the Greater 
Fostoria Community Foundation who is 
partnering with the Geary Family YMCA 
to renovate Foundation Park formerly 
known as Meadow Lark Park in Fostoria. 
  
On August 19th Lions Floyd Lawless, Bill 
Piper, Pete DiCesare, Ted Stombaugh and 
Howard Dieter met at the onion patch. 
They dug 600 pounds of onions, trimmed , 
and laid  them out in the barn to dry.  
They will  be available for sale in Septem-
ber.  We still have about 400 pounds to 
dig  in the next two weeks. 
 
Kaubisch Memorial Public Library in Fos-
toria has granted the club permission to 
make a display in their front  show-
case.  President, PDG Pete DiCesare 
made a display on lionism and the promot-
ing of reading.  This display will remain for 
the entire month of August. 

Hayesville 
 

The Hayesville 
Lions Club hosted 
the District 13-B 
Golf Outing on 
Sunday, August 

25, at Mohican Hills Golf Club. Sixty golf-
ers participated.  
 
Taking first place was the team from Bu-
cyrus with a score of 12 under (Jeff Hillis, 
Terry Spiegel, Dave Omlor, and  Bill 
Harner, who filled in for a player that 
could not come). 
  
Second place was a tie between Savannah 
and Fostoria with 6 under, but was won 
by Fostoria on the tie-breaker. 
  

Door prizes were won by all the players, 
with raffle prizes going to several golfers. 
After the golf was over, a meal and time of 
fellowship was enjoyed by all.  
 
Coming up in November 2nd will be the 
Pancake and Sausage Supper and packaged 
sausage will be available for pick up No-
vember 9th at the Hillsdale High School 
Craft Show. 
 

Fremont 
 

2nd VDG Carolyn Brook took time from 
her vacation to stop to visit our club.  She 
reminded us to keep on with the Lions 
Reading Action Program, Protecting our 
Environment and planting trees. 
 
At the August 20 meeting Lion Nora Mol-
lis introduced Erin Slaughter and Sarah 
Franks, the Buckeye State girls we helped 
send to Mount Union College for a week’s 
session of Government activities. 

 

Jeromesville 
 

Jeromesville Lions  are celebrating  Syca-
more Day October 5th from 11:30 a.m  

to 6:00 p.m.. 
  
Tractor hay rides and military vehicles will 
take visitors to to see the world's largest 
sycamore tree.  Historical re-enactors, 
historians, demonstrations, and artifact 
displays will be located at the tree. Food 
and vendors will be at Lewis Memorial 

Park on South Street in Jeromes-
ville.   Food, drinks, and the ride prices  
are by donation. 
  
The Jeromesville Historical Society will 
also be open. 
 

Lucas 
 

During the annual Lucas Firemens Festival 
July 26-27, the Lucas Lions had an 
"information" booth answering questions 
about the Lions as an attempt at recruiting 
new members. Several in the community 
expressed an  interest and are being fol-
lowed up for potential membership. 
 
With the beginning of our regular meeting 
schedule beginning on Sept 5, we will final-
ize  details and the work schedule for our 
Fall fund-raisers - Heritage Days at Mala-
bar Farm on Sept 28-29 and the Prairie 
Peddler Craft Show on Sept 28-29 and 
Oct 5-6.  
 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Past, Present and Future 
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Lucas continued 

 
With the beginning of our regular meeting 
schedule beginning on September 5th, we 
will finalize  details and the work schedule 
for our Fall fund-raisers - Heritage Days at 
Malabar Farm on September 28th and 
29th and the Prairie Peddler Craft Show 
on September 28th and 29th and October 
5th and 6th.  
 

Norwalk 
 

We have 65 people signed up for the 
Healthiest Loser program and are looking 
for Lions to assist with this event. We are 
doing all the activities at the Clubhouse at 
the Res.  We have distributed 1000 bro-
chures and added  an additional 700 pho-
tocopies to the teacher mailing the Cham-
ber is doing. 
 
Lions John Flickinger and Art Pember will 
buy a pig (or other animal) at the livestock 
auction.  The idea of buying a goat for the 
initiation of new members was voted 
down. 
 

Oak Harbor 
 

Lion Randy Kreager, President of   Oak 
Harbor Lions Club reports the Oak Har-
bor Lions were busy in July with their an-
nual week of serving food at the Ottawa 
County Fair.  The week was very hot, 
humid, and rainy but we still had a good 
week with decent proceeds.  
  
At our last regular meeting, our program 
was two ladies from Ottawa County's 
Project Lifesaver.  Project Lifesaver is a 
program for mentally handicapped persons 
and old folks with dementia. They wear 
transmitters and if they wander away and 

become lost,  law officers can relocate 
them using a special receiver. They were 
at our meeting to thank us for the re-
ceiver we bought for them.  We split the 
cost with the Oak Harbor Rotary 
Club.  The ladies  brought the receiver 

with them and showed us how it works.   
  

Old Fort 
 

The club  congratulates Lion Dr. Hiestand 
for being presented the Ohio Lions Eye 
Research Leadership Award and Lion Dale 
Stacy for receiving a Melvin Jones Award. 
  
The Old Fort Lions Club won $50 at the 
PM Gillmor Community Park reverse raf-
fle. 
 
About seventeen Old Fort Lions attended 
the Zone 2 BBQ August 14th at the Attica 
Fairgrounds along with 100+ Lions from 
the county and district.    The barbecued 
pork chops grilled by the Attica Lions 
were delicious and we all had a great time 
socializing with our fellow Lions. 
 

Plymouth 
 

Plymouth Lions had a very busy July and 
August.  Members attended the Zone So-
cial, participated in three parades and con-
ducted a highway clean-up. Flags were put 
out for the  July 4th, the Silver King Festival 
and the  Labor Day week-end.  In addi-
tion, we manned our food booth for four 
days during the Silver King Festival and 
assisted the Shelby Branch Club with a 
fundraiser.  
 
 
 
 

Members voted to donate $225 to the 
Plymouth-Shiloh FFA Alumni Buyers Club 
for the  purchase of  fair  animals. One 
pair of eyeglasses was also approved. 

 
September activities includes  hosting a 
bloodmobile, participating in the Crestline 
parade and attending the Zone Advisory 

meeting. 
 

Port Clinton 
 

 Lion Secretary Patti Howell reports the 
Port Clinton Lions Club sold tickets for 
tours of the Tall Ships  in Port Clinton on 
September 1st.  A busy and exciting week-
end for our area.  
 
We will be holding our yearly pizza and 
golf tournament during our second meet-
ing of September. Oh, by the way, that is a 
mini-golf tournament!!! 
 
 On September 21st  we will have our 2nd 
Chicken Bar-B-Q. This will be at Lakeview 
Park in Port Clinton. Join us for great 
chicken. Call Lion Patti Howell for tickets.  
 
Several members will be attending Dis-
trict13-B Zone 6 Advisory Meeting in 
Bellevue on September 25th .  
 
We are adding two members to our Club 
this month.  
 

Tiffin 
 

Tiffin Lions approved  two glasses cases in 
July.  Forty Lions and friends covered the 
gates at the Seneca County fair on July 22. 
 
In August, Tiffin Lions utilized White Cane 
funds to  purchase eye treatments for a 
second grade girl.  An IPod and communi-
cation application were purchased to aid a 
third grade boy.  Glasses were purchased 
for an infant girl from the Sight budget.   

Past, Present and Future 
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Tiffin continued 
 

Lions and spouses attended the Zone 2 
BBQ Social on August 14 at the Attica 
Fairgrounds. 
 
Lions Gene and Sue Waltz transported 
1240 pair of glasses to the Ohio State 
school of Optometry. 
 
Plans are being made for the Ole Fash-
ioned Balogna sandwiches and other tasty 
items for the September 21th  and 22st 
Heritage Festival at Hedges Boyer Park. 
 

Upper Sandusky 
 

Lion Governor Francis Hensel reported 
on his trip to the International Conven-
tion in Hamburg, Germany. He said the 
accommodations and convention was very 
good. He told about the goals of the Inter-
national President for the coming year.  
Some projects  started by former Interna-
tional Presidents  are being continued for 
a period of years. 
 
The covered bridge at Harrison Smith 
Park has a new roof and floor. We may 
look into painting it sometime in the fu-
ture.  
 
Lion Jim Gatchell reported he will turn in 
616 pair of glasses, and 171 pair of lenses. 
 
Lion President Doug Frisch stated the 
Lions Club would be in the Upper San-
dusky Fireman Festival Parade. 
 
The next regular meeting will be at Harri-
son Smith Park, at the large white shelter 
house on August 14th.  The meeting will be 
a cookout to recognize the young players 
on the Little League teams  the club spon-
sors. The club will provide the hamburg-
ers, hot dogs, and drinks, and the mem-
bers and players parents will bring a cov-
ered dish. 
 
Lions John and Sara Houpt,  members of 
the Upper Sandusky Fantasy of Lights 
Committee, presented the club with a 
picture of the entrance to Harrison Smith 
Park. The club decorates the boulevard 
entrance to the park during the festival of 

lights. It was a beautiful picture of the en-
trance at night with all of the lights on. 
The picture was given to the club in ap-
preciation for the work we’ve done over 
the years to help make the festival a suc-
cess. 

 

Vermilion 
 

Vermilion Lions are winding up to sell our 
"World Famous" French Fries at all 4 
Sailor home football games and the Sailor 
Marching Band Festival....DELICIOUS !   
 
 Also we are going to host a wine tasting 
with Firelands, Huron, and Sandusky Lions 
being invited to the September event at 
Paper Moon Winery in Vermilion.  
 
We are gearing up for The Great Woolly 
Bear Festival October 6th in "A GREAT 
PLACE TO DROP ANCHOR"...Vermilion 
of course.  
 
We are working on  a new fundraiser, our 
version of Octoberfest on October 12th.   
 
Also Project Lifesaver with Erie county 
Lions and Erie County Sheriffs' Office will 
hold "A Night At The Races" at the Erie 
County Fairgrounds on October 26. We 
need all Lions to take note of this ex-
tremely worthwhile and needed pro-
ject...for every county in Ohio. LET EVE-
RYONE HEAR US ROAR ! 

 

Lorain 
 

A total of $938.00 in tickets were sold for 
the 50/50 drawing at the Lake Erie Crush-
ers baseball game . The  winner and the 
Vision Clinic shared the pot , each receiv-
ing $469. 
 
With the sale of 300 game tickets that 
brought in $3.00 each, the total funds 
raised for the Vision Clinic was almost 
$1,400.  That will be matched by the Nord 
Family Foundation Challenge grant. 
 
The Lorain Lions will be hosting the Dis-
trict 13B Lions Cabinet meeting on Nov. 
13 in Lorain.  
 
District officers will be taking part in a 

tour and dedication of the Lions Vision 
Clinic at Lorain County Health & Den-
tistry. There will be a  cabinet  meeting 
that evening at Rebman’s On the Avenue 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Past, Present and Future 
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"Lions Night at the Lake Erie Crushers" 
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      13 B Supporters       
 

 


